2022年10月高等教育自学考试福建省统一命题考试

# 旅游专业英语

(课程代码 06120)

### 注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷分为两部分,第一部分为选择题,第二部分为非选择题。
- 2. 应考者必须按试题顺序在答题卡(纸)指定位置上作答,答在试卷上无效。
- 3. 涂写部分、画图部分必须使用 2B 铅笔,书写部分必须使用黑色字迹签字笔。

## 第一部分 选择题

I. Reading Comprehension. Read the following passages and choose one option which is the most suitable. 本大题共 10 小题,每小题 2 分,共 20 分.

#### Passage One

#### Questions 1 to 5 are based on the following passage.

Are you going into skiing? Is winter your favorite time of year? If you like snow and ice, maybe you should stay at Ice Hotel in Quebec, Canada. But, you can only check in at this hotel during the winter. Why? Because this hotel is built every December. It has 32 rooms and 80 people can stay there each night. The hotel even has a movie theatre, art gallery, and church. Of course, all of these parts of the hotel are made of ice. In fact, all the furniture, art, lights, and even plates and drinking glasses are made out of ice.

Because this hotel is so unusual, it is becoming very popular. People from all over the world come to the Ice Hotel to look at the fantastic ice art, drink and eat from designed ice dishes and experience the unique atmosphere. Some couples have even gotten married in the hotel's ice church. But all these guests keep their winter coats on! Because of all the ice, the temperature inside the hotel is always between  $-2^{\circ}$ C and  $-5^{\circ}$ C. Surprisingly, sleeping is not a problem in the freezing cold hotel rooms. Every guest gets a special cold-weather sleeping bag and some fur blankets. These keep the room cozy and warm until morning.

- 1. What is the main idea of this reading?
  - A. How the Ice Hotel is built

- B. What makes the Ice Hotel special
- C. Why the Ice Hotel is made of ice
- D. The services of the Ice Hotel
- 2. What can you do in the hotel?
  - A. Watch a movie

B. Get married

C. Eat an interesting meal

D. All of the above

旅游专业英语试题第1页(共5页)

3.	Why is sleeping NOT a problem in the hotel?				
	A. the rooms are warm	В.	the temperature is -2°C		
	C. the sleeping bags are warm	D.	the furniture is warm		
4.	In which part of the hotel would you probably find "plates"?				
	A. the church	В.	the restaurant		
	C. the rooms	D.	the art gallery		
5.	. What do you think happens to this hotel in spring?				

#### Passage Two

A. It freezes

C. It stays open

#### Questions 6 to 10 are based on the following passage.

Of many problems in the world today, none is as widespread, or as old, as crime. Crime has many forms, including crimes against property, person, and government. Crime, in all its forms, penetrates every layer of society and touches every human being. You may never have been robbed, but you suffer the increased cost of store-bought items because of other's shoplifting and you pay higher taxes because of other's tax evasion. Perhaps your house is not worth as much today as it was a few years ago because of the increased crime rate in your neighborhood, or maybe your business is not doing as well as it used to because tourism is down due to increased terrorism in your part of the world. Whatever you do, wherever you go, you are a victim of crime whether you like it or not, whether you know it or not.

B. It melts

D. It moves

Crime, especially violent crime, has risen to a point where many people are afraid to walk alone in their own neighborhoods, afraid to open their door after dark.

Expert argues whether the number of crimes committed is actually on the rise. This issue is particularly true in cases of family violence, the abuse of husbands, wives or children. Throughout much of history, cases of family violence and neglect often went unreported because of the attitude of society, which considered family matters to be private.

- 6. Which description about crime is NOT correct, according to the passage?
  - A. It is the most widespread problem
  - B. It has the most distant origin
  - C. It has many forms
  - D. It has very little to do with ordinary people
- 7. "Tax evasion" in the first paragraph means .

Tax Evasion	111 111	e msi pa	ıagıapıı	means		•
A. "not payin	g due	taxes"			В.	64

B. "imposing taxes on others"

C. "collecting taxes"

D. "paying overdue taxes"

8. According to the author, people became victims of crime \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. only when they are robbed or kidnapped
- B. even they are not directly involved in any crime
- C. when they witness some crime scenes
- D. because they tend to commit certain crime

•						
9. Violent crime nowad	lays	drink too much or get drunk. It's bad manners to slurp your soup, or pick up the bowl to hold it				
A. is most widespread B. arouses greatest attention		closer to your mouth. You should use the soup spoon to get the28 into your mouth.				
C. is severer than e	ver before D. makes people less self-confident	Cut large pieces of meat, potatoes and vegetables into bite size pieces, eat one at a time. You				
10. It can be inferred fro	om the passage that	should eat it off your fork not off you knife.				
A. cases of family vi	olence are on the rise	If you want to eat the dishes that are out of your 29, you can ask someone to do it				
B. there have been r	more cases of family violence than those recorded	for you by saying "Please pass me the salt." Or "Could you pass me the pepper, please?"				
C. cases of family vi	olence are fewer than those of other crimes	When you have 30 your meals, put your knife and fork side by side on the				
D. victims of family	violence don't report for fear of losing face	plate. This signals that you have finished eating. In America, people do not clean their teeth with				
II. Match the following	g words in Column A with its meaning in Column B. 本大题共10 小	toothpicks at table. It's good manners to fold your napkin and put it beside your plate when you				
题,每小题1分,共	10 分。	leave the table.				
Column A	Column B	IV. Fill in each blank with a suitable phrase chosen from the box below. Change its form				
11. available A. 空闲,休闲		where necessary. 本大题共 5 小题,每小题 2 分,共 10 分。				
12. distribution	B. 忠诚,忠实					
13. leisure	C. 可利用的,有用的	put up with, in terms of, build up, now that, pass on				
14. loyalty	D. 时刻表	31. It took her ten years her publishing business.				
15. timetable	E. 分发,分布	32,I was better off in my last job.				
		33. My oldest son and I are getting along better he's getting ready to go to college.				
Column A	Column B	34. Any increase in our costs will have to be to the consumer.				
16. aesthetic	A. a large formal meeting for people who belong to the same	35. She his violent temper.				
	profession or organization or who have the same interests	V. Translate the following phrases. 本大题共 10 小题,每小题 2 分,共 20 分。				
17. entertainer	B. relating to the enjoyment or study of beauty	36. tangible product				
18. convention	C. someone whose job is to tell jokes, sing, etc. in order to	37. incentive trip				
	entertain people	38. built resource				
19. millennium	D. something that is very important and must be dealt with	39. carry-on luggage				
	before other things	40. holiday package				
20. priority	E. a span of one thousand years	41. long-haul destinations				
	会 一 立 / \   当上 处 十又 B而	42. airport tax				
	第二部分 非选择题	43. tourist generating region				
III. Read the passage a	and fill in the blanks with the words given in the box. 本大题共10	44. World Trade Organization (WTO)				
小题,每小题1分,	共 10 分。	45. sense of pride				
A arrive B	important C. soup D. finished E. speaking	VI. Translate the following sentences. 本大题共 6 小题,每小题 5 分,共 30 分。				
	polite H. late I. drinking J. mouth	46. In general, online travelers tend to be younger than their offline counterparts and have annual				
L		incomes of more than \$ 75,000, college educations, and professional or managerial careers.				
	, different cultures result in different table manners. Good manners	47. Beijing Tourism Administration (BTA) has formulated detailed plans for the development of				
	ole in social communication and business as well.	MICE industry in the city. Efforts have already been made to implement such program and				
	rule of being a 23 guest is to be punctual. (准时的). It's	regulate the overall development in gradual paces.				
	dy or too24 When a person can't25 on time, he	48. One of the best predictors of a hotel's success is its location. The large chain operations spend				
	hostess, give the reason and tell what time he can come.	great sums of money studying the feasibility of potential sites. Besides, pricing and good				
	meal, do not make noises with your 26; do not chew with your	service are also crucial to the success of a hotel.				
mouth open, or speak with	th your mouth full of food. When27 alcohol, it is impolite to	301.100 dro dro ordered to dro ordered or a note.				
	l l					

旅游专业英语试题第3页(共5页)

旅游专业英语试题第4页(共5页)

- 49. Most lodging operations depend heavily on repeat business. To earn it, rooms must be spotless, employees courteous, and dining facilities excellent. Pleasing the guest must be the first priority of all employees.
- 50. 自 1978 年以来,我国旅游业得到迅速发展,旅游设施和交通有了改进。旅游业已经成为我国第三产业的一个重要组成部分。
- 51. 德国是欧洲的经济强国,也是欧洲最大的旅游客源国。德国人经常选择到欧洲邻国或世界其他地方旅游。